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Only one change was made in P020 for the School Certifying Official 
User. Accredited schools no longer have to send reports of prior credit to 
VA. Prior credit must still be evaluated and appropriate credit granted. 
RPOs will continue to monitor prior credit issues on compliance surveys 
as will SAAs. However, the Veterans Claims Examiner does not have to 
review it on each enrollment certification, and it will not prevent 
payment if not reported in 2 semesters.

This change is being made only for accredited institutions. Non-
accredited schools are required to report prior credit evaluations to VA 
by law (Title 38 U.S.C.). There is no statutory requirement that 
accredited schools report their prior credit evaluations to VA. 

What this means to you –
If you are an accredited 
institution, the first time 
you access the student Bio 
page after the change, 
the prior credit will default 
to NA.



The change in the prior credit field will be recorded on the History Tab. 
You do not need to take any action to change the prior credit to NA.

If you are an accredited 
institution and do not see NA 
in the prior credit
field, contact your ELR. They 
will be able to check the 
accredited indicator on your 
School Data page to enable 
the NA functionality.



You must access the Bio page in order for the prior credit to 
default to NA. Using the advance and back arrows from the Certs, VA 
Data, Log, or History Tab will not change the prior credit to NA.

Certifications will contain the information on the Bio page when the 
certification was created. For example, two terms were entered prior to 
the change with prior credit as NONE. One term was entered after the 
change. If “Submit All 
Pending Enrollments” is
selected, the prior credit
would reflect NONE 
since that is what the 
Bio page showed when 
the first enrollment 
was created.



Below is an example of what the prior credit field on the 22-1999 will look 
like for all accredited schools. There is no change for non-accredited 
schools.

Certifications submitted prior to the accredited indicator being checked 
will reflect the prior credit at the time of submission.
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